ATASC

Executive meeting

05 03 05
Red Deer Lodge

In Attendance:

Dennis Oppelt

Karen Shevy



Mike Kischuk

Colleen Yoshida

Myrna Loewen/Foxcroft

Caroline Nixon

Joy Harrison


Kevin Klemmer


Kevin Joncas

Derek Collins

Wytze Brouwer


Wade Strass


Rachel Toews

Gil Vas



Ed Leong

Erick Noriega



Absent:

Cliff Sosnoski

Corey Karvonen-Lee

Keith Roscoe

Call to Order at 09:07

1.
Agenda adopted through motion (moved by C.Yoshida; seconded by W. Brouwer)

2.
Minutes accepted by motion (moved by C. Yoshida; seconded by M. Loewen)

3.
All members introduced themselves.

4.
Reports had been done by email. No discussion.

5.
Treasurer’s Report – K. Joncas


Explanation of a line on council expense report – Conference cheques ran out at the conference, so a sum of money was paid using council cheques. This has been repaid by a conference cheque written to council.


General discussion followed.


Final statement – there is ‘lots’ in membership.

6.
Technology report – W. Strass.


As a new executive member, he has been learning the system, database, etc. Conference website is moving onto same server with council site. Changes will be reflected in costs.


Moved by W. Strass; seconded by G. Vas that Science Council Executive increase the amount paid to G4V from $50 to $70 to offset the cost of hosting the conference website.
Carried.


G. Vas raised the issue of difficulties with ATASC email. M. Kischuk explained that there are 2 sites through which mail can be routed. If the address is approached through the ATA site, there may be problems. This will be addressed by Harlan James (ATA webmaster)

K. Klemmer asked if there were a way to email select groups. D. Oppelt said it required admin privileges at this time. W. Strass will set up lists.

7.
Newsletter – D. Collins

Missed a deadline on February 28 due to lack of submissions. Aiming to have it ready to go out with the Science Teacher.

K. Joncas indicated current total costs for both publications are about $6500.

M. Kischuk raised the issue of subscribers not knowing when an issue is due or what one it will be.

D. Oppelt said a summary of R. Mrazek’s paper would also be in the mailing.

C. Nixon was concerned about the content and tone of some articles. General discussion resulted in the understanding that controversy, opinion, information – all are good elements of the articles. Only if it is not following ATA policy will it be pulled. Articles are vetted through collegial editing and reading by the ATA staff officer.

8.
Internal Assessment – D. Oppelt

Specialist Councils are supposed to maintain records of all materials/ equipment and do audits every 7 years. This has not been done for a very long time, so the inventory sheets need to be filled in and given to D. Oppelt. Also, a member survey has been developed.

Moved by C. Yoshida; seconded by J. Harrison, that Executive accept the ATASC survey document and have it sent to all members of Science Council. Carried

Discussion involved various methods of getting the survey to members and the idea of having names on them.

Inventory discussion followed. K; Joncas questioned what to do with very old / unusable material. Once inventory lists are complete and all material is known, exec can make a decision at the next regular meeting.

Moved by W. Brouwer; seconded by K. Klemmer, that the treasurer be authorized to get the laptops fixed. Estimates will be sent to table officers first for a decision on final cost. Carried.

Also – speakers’ lists. Privacy issues for posting anywhere. 

9.
Lifetime memberships / awards –D. Oppelt

Handbook procedures specify only past-presidents get lifetime membership. Some confusion as to other possibilities for such awards.

Moved by K. Klemmer; seconded by D. Collins, that Science Council follow the current handbook procedures regarding lifetime memberships. Carried.

Break at 10:20

10. 
Conference Director’s Honorarium

Knowing the amount of work done by these people, they should receive some form of compensation. However, the handbook indicates both an honorarium and an account for PD support. Are both necessary? Discussion. Retired teachers do not ‘need’ PD support. M. Kischuk indicated that Canada Revenue Agency will go after any money received in any form so no difference what it is called.

This will be revisited with the proposed changes to the handbook.

11.
Regionals – D. Oppelt

Questions concerning the $5 per member rebate to regionals. It was determined that 4 regionals are currently active (Edmonton Physics, Edmonton Chemistry, Edmonton Biology, Edmonton JH) and 2 others are being resurrected (Calgary Chemistry and Calgary Biology). The state of any other regionals is unknown. Much discussion resulted in a subcommittee being formed to look at regionals and the policies relating to them.

Subcommittee on Regionals will be comprised of E. Leong, W. Brouwer, R. Toews, and M. Loewen.

12.
Handbook changes – D. Oppelt.

Some proposed areas for change were reviewed in a brief overview. A working document for revisions will be posted and updated as exec members provide feedback.

Some discussion included the following:

Auditors need the books by August 31.

Any handbook changes must go through many stages of approval, ending with Provincial Executive Council.

13.
Accountability Paper – M. Kischuk

Review of a paper by Frank Horvath “Accountability in Education”. The system has been around for 10 years. Time to examine it. Major flaws have long been identified by teachers. 

Feedback requested. Executive members will do individual responses.
M. Kischuk also distributed ‘Safe Space’ materials (posters, stickers, pamphlets) to be used in schools. Relates to human rights issues. Liaison for this project is Barb Maheu at Barnett House.

Lunch at 11:55

Introduction of M. McDougall and B. Borchert – Assistant Conference Directors 2005

14.
Conference Report – G. Vas


Most information is in the written report as sent previously.

Highlights:


Booklet will be published professionally.

Speakers needed – direct them to website forms. Lists will be compiled and sent to Secretary.

Inside Education looking at setting up a day trip to Fort McMurray (Oil Sands). All expenses paid. For 100 teachers. Means they will become a Gold Sponsor.


Friday banquet with entertainment.


Sunday brunch (free).


No t-shirts / no bags.


AGM set for Saturday 5:30 – 6:30.

M. Kischuk presented a letter to be sent to sponsors to clarify the expectations of ATASC regarding the time set aside for the AGM and use of conference facilities. Disussion.

Moved by K. Klemmer, seconded by E. Noriega, that executive accept the letter to sponsors with the capitals removed from the second paragraph. Carried.
M. Kischuk asked what plans were being made with regards to the morning of November 11th. Discussion centered on timing for a Remembrance Day ceremony. 

G. Vas indicated a possible timeline – opening speech at 9:30; Keynote from 9:45 – 10:45; ceremony to 11:00ish; displays open after that.

K. Shevy volunteered to put together a program for the ceremony. 

(W. Brouwer left at 14:00)

Discussion of venues for next conference (2006) was led by M. McDougall and B. Borchert. Options included Calgary Westin, U of Calgary, Red Deer, Jasper, Kananaskis.

The issue of changing dates also arose. 

The Assistant Conference Directors will investigate further and send information to the President (D. Oppelt). At that point a decision will be made regarding approaching PEC about a date change. 

15. 
Team Building – C. Yoshida

An exercise was conducted that led to identification of goals for ATASC to pursue this year:

· website resource base

· communication

· PD and Conference

16. Other

C. Yoshida called for volunteers for the Awards Committee. E. Leong will serve.

D. Oppelt asked for volunteers for the Nominations Committee. D. Collins and R. Toews will serve.

Specific request from D. Oppelt to ‘narrow down’ venues for conferences for the next few years. Discussion included the need for site investigation, tentative bookings, and people to take responsibility for those.
Moved by R. Toews, seconded by K. Klemmer that tentative bookings be made for conferences as indicated:


2007 Edmonton Fantasyland


2008 Kananaskis / Banff / Jasper


2009 Calgary Hyatt

Carried.

G, Vas has offered to do Fantasyland, Calgary, Banff. E. Leong will do Kananaskis and Jasper.

M. Kischuk directed discussion to the treasurer’s questions about what to do with funds. Options were investment, equity, both. Discussion included questions about how much can be held in equity and accessibility of various accounts.

Moved by K. Klemmer, seconded by C. Yoshida thet the profit for 2004 (approximately $20 000) be put into member equity. Carried.

Next meeting will be Saturday June 11, 2005 at Barnett House in Edmonton.

Adjournment at 15:17

